The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

Date September 6, 2017 Report No: PW-31-17
Directed To: | Mayor and Members of Council Attachments:
Department: | Public Works Falmy

’ References:
;;ﬁpared Jonathan Osborne, P.Eng. — Manager of Engineering
Subject: 2017 Mill and Pave / Enhanced Mill and Pave Contract

RECOMMENDATION:

That Council approves the award of the 2017 Mill and Pave / Enhanced Mill and Pave Program
to Coco Paving Inc.

REPORT:

Outline of Work:

The Public Works Department has identified the streets outlined below as part of the 2017 Mill

and Pave Program.

In addition to our normal mill and pave, we will be carrying out some

additional maintenance and rehabilitation works on these streets where deemed necessary. This
work will fall under the “Enhanced Mill and Pave Program”. Some of these items include curb
repairs, catch basin repairs, sub-drain repairs, etc. The intention is to administer these two
programs concurrently under the same contract with Coco Paving Inc.

Streets Identified:

Heritage Dr - Cousineau Rd to Sandwich West Prkwy
Sprucewood Ave - Malden Rd to Matchette Rd
Ramblewood Subdivision (inclusive)

Suzanne St - Malden Rd to 2050 Suzanne
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Tender Results:
Tenders were received from contractors on August 31, 2017. The results were:

Coco Paving Inc. $1,190,972.00
Mill-Am Corp. $1,206,544.00

Budget:

The 2017 budget included $500,000 for the Mill and Pave Program, and $500,000 for the
Enhanced Mill and Pave Program. Additionally, the Town will be receiving $200,000 from the
County of Essex for the mill and pave of Sprucewood Ave. The low bid of $1,190,972 falls within
the $1,200,000 of budgeted funds. Please note we have included a $100,000 contingency item
within the contract.

Schedule:

Our intention is to meet with Coco in the coming days to review schedule. Work will likely be
taking place between October 1 and November 15, 2017.

Conclusion:

Our recommendation is to award the 2017 Mill and Pave Program/Enhanced Mill and Pave
Program to Coco Paving Inc. for a tendered contract value of $1,190,972.00.

Respectfully submitted,

e T
(4
Jonathan Osborne, P.Eng.
Manager of Engineering

Reviewed by:

Vet
7/ / Treasury Clerks F’m\lorks Planning Cult. & Rec. Building Fire
/



